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Graduate Student Senate

         
     University of Connecticut

Graduate Student Senate Agenda
5 October 2011
I. Call to Order at 7:01pm.  A regular meeting of the Graduate Student Senate with Chantelle Messier presiding; Maureen Harris, secretary.
II. Recognition of Senators
III. Special Guests from Mansfield Downtown Partnership

a. Cynthia vanZelm and Katie Andrighetti
b. Groundbreaking occurred in late June: 127 apartments and commercial space below in the works for Phase I.  Hope to open next year.  Phase I.B will include more apartments and the Co-op will move books there.  Public/private partnership for 700-car parking garage.  Improvements on Storrs Road and Dog Lane.  Construction website with updates: www.storrscenterconstruction.lockspot.com. Oaks on the Square apartments on upper floor of project with 1-3 bedroom layouts. All the materials are on display in Katie’s office. Can apply online through www.theoaksonthesquare.com; there is a waitlist already. Apartments not furnished; gas heat is included in rate. Reaching out to UConn graduate students, alumni, faculty and staff. Not student housing or marketed to undergrads.
c. Karolina Fucikova – Restrictions on type of pets?

d. Allow cats and dogs under 25 lbs

e. Ally Walton – many incoming grads from outside CT; can the apartment complex help with finding roommates?

f. Derek Doran – limit to number of names on lease?

g. Limit of 3 unrelated people for apartment, max of 2 people for bedroom

h. More info is available from the Town of Mansfield on this ordinance

i. George Moore – are the housing units subsidized at all?

j. No, not for the first several apartments

k. Chantelle Messier – how did you determine the rents for these buildings?  They seem high
l. Rents set before we came on, but based on local complexes
m. Prices high because new, close to campus, near where we hope a grocery store will be
n. Rich Colon - $60 a month for parking is very high compared to $110 per year on campus

o. Ryan Tomchek – Some grad students may choose to leave cars on campus
p. $60 built into agreement between town and developer

q. Jason Charrette – probably more undergrads than grad because only 3-bedroom economically feasible

r. Derek Doran – apartments near UConn with similar rents have many undergrads

s. Jason Charrette - $1060 for 2-bedroom in Northwood, but seems closest parallel

t. Derek Doran – apartments look really great, but wish we could afford them

u. Rich Colon – what happens in first year will really set the culture (undergrads)

v. Want clientele that can be counted on year after year

w. Allison Hale – how will this community cater to needs of community and giving back?

x. Some interest in community space; will have town square and 24 acres of open space

y. Bill Ryerson – increased security?

z. On property level, keycard access and strict guest policy, hired security officer, resident in each building as “eyes and ears” for admin; working with other safety departments

aa. Gabriel Fernandez – developer’s mission statement speaks to collegiate atmosphere; doesn’t that mean undergrads?
ab. EDR has traditionally catered to student housing, but is broadening out

IV. Approval of Minutes – 21 September 2011
V. Executive Committee Reports 
a. President – Rich Colon
i. Executive Committee
ii. Non-Academic Constituencies
1. outreach to Rainbow Center and International Center because these groups represent constituencies with different needs

iii. Student Legal Services

iv. Legal issues affecting graduate students

v. Listing of nonacademic grad assistantships
1. lots of interest

vi. Student Union Update

1. move a little further

2. GSS has ex-officio seat on SUBOG

vii. University Senate Executive Committee

1. add grad student to Senate Exec Committee

2. private meetings with President and admin
b. Vice President – Chantelle Messier

i. Student Life Committee
1. Will be working on survey to assess grad student needs

c. Treasurer – Bill Waite

i. Finance Committee

1. Have one more person to vote on later in this meeting

ii. Finance Policies and Procedures

1. Striking Section 7 kept GSS from having documented policies and procedures that are at odds with SABO regarding expense reimbursements
2. Student Activities Business Office: requests for reimbursements must be submitted within 30 days of expense

3. Checks only valid for 90 days, as printed on checks
4. Based on reading of SABO policies and procedures checks cannot be re-cut after 30-day window for reimbursements

5. GSS will be as accommodating as possible when it comes to atypical situations and special circumstances
6. Business Office will not allow us to adopt less stringent guidelines

iii. First information meeting: Oct. 20 at 6pm in Student Union
1. About reimbursements; particularly for new treasurers, etc.

2. Next meeting will be Dec. 8 at 6pm in Student Union and will focus on the budgeting process
d. Secretary – Maureen Harris
i. Public Relations Committee

ii. Dates of GSS meetings this semester: Oct 19, Nov 2, Nov 30

iii. Email address for GSS: gssuconn@gmail.com
iv. Attendance
e. Parliamentarian – Steve Mollmann

i. Procedures Committee
ii. Constituency Registration Form

iii. At-Large Senators

1. One open seat remains

iv. We need to have Finance Committee elections until all seats are filled

v. Robert’s Rules of Order Fun Fact #2
1. Speaking in debate: everyone speaks twice, up to 10 minutes each time
2. Try to alternate sides in the debate; address remarks to chair
3. Must be recognized by chair before speaking, except for point of order

vi. State name and constituency when speaking

f. Activities Director – Derek Doran

i. Activities Committee
ii. PhD Movie
1. almost 400 people attended event
2. trying to plan another showing in Hartford
3. Gabriel Fernandez – we could have had a discussion after the movie
4. GSS social activities are generally purely social
iii. Thanksgiving Dinner: Friday, Nov. 18, 3pm-5pm
1. will cater to vegetarian, vegan, gluten-free, etc. food
2. dinner for all grad students
iv. Grad Prom Feb. 17

1. Be in touch with ideas for theme

v. Social night at Ted’s in late October

VI. External Committee Reports

a. Student Technology Advisory Group – Derek Doran
b. Search Committee – Bill Waite

c. Parking Advisory Committee – Mark Lowe

i. Will be voting on this zoning and fee measure tomorrow

ii. Student Fee Advisory Committee will be voting on this Friday
iii. Bill Ryerson – What about GA/TA permits?

iv. They haven’t figured it out yet

v. Steven Williamson – what is the budget for Parking Services?  How is it spent?  Is there a particularly expensive aspect of that money?  Increases should be fairly distributed based on costs
vi. Jason Charrette – much higher proportional increase for lots than garage
vii. Derek Doran – are the zones finalized?

viii. Not sure; probably to be voted on at meeting

ix. Steve Mollmann – does zone system supersede area system?  Does free area 3 cease to exist?
x. Rich Colon – looks like employee lots will stay; changes just for students

xi. Plan right now for free GA permit to remain, but could change

xii. Rich Colon – would rather specific GA/TA spaces, rather than “seniority”
xiii. Parking will no longer be by status, but by zone

xiv. Austin Johnson – zones don’t make sense; mostly just zone 1

xv. Grads can’t afford permits in same way that employees can.  Not possible for all grads to park in proposed zone 1 and 3
xvi. Derek Doran – segregation of resident and commuter makes sense; zones don’t
xvii. Rich Colon – we all agree that this plan sounds terrible; we need a proxy graduate representative to attend the first meeting

xviii. Stephanie Kimball – motion to make Jason Charrette proxy for Parking Advisory Committee
xix. Bill Ryerson – second

xx. Motion passes

xxi. Leland Aldridge – have there been usage studies before this decision?
xxii. Really don’t know; first meeting of year is tomorrow

xxiii. Leland Aldridge – need parking to work for university to function

xxiv. Bill Waite – McKinsey study hasn’t been released yet, but were giving specific directives forbidding them to touch certain areas, which did not include parking
xxv. Bill Ryerson – can we share this plan with our constituencies?
xxvi. Maureen Harris – I will send the documents to the senate ASAP

d. Scholastic Standards Committee – Lucas David-Roesler

VII. Issues Forum
a. Derek Doran – Question about making software available to students; virtual PC’s available on- or off-campus at vpc.uconn.edu

b. Joshua Ping Ang – can other software be added
c. Derek Doran – this issue has been brought up

d. Michael Ambroselli – parking tickets for putting permit in plastic case instead of affixing
e. Mark Lowe – hanging tags would be much easier
f. Michael Ambroselli – this prevents parking fraud, but faculty have hang tags

g. Kamryn Warren – concerns about lack of formal maternity leave policy

h. Steve Mollmann – GFC PPC revising Graduate Handbook

i. Ailton Coleman – Does this revision include paternity leave?

j. Rich Colon – yes, it does

k. Neerajha Nagarajan – all lights on and fans running at 6:30 on a Saturday evening in Arjona
l. Joshua Ping Ang – janitors now come once a week instead of daily
m. Rich Colon – this will continue; janitorial staff experienced huge layoffs this summer

n. Stephanie Kimball – motion to extend issues forum

o. Mark Lowe – second motion

p. Maureen Harris – it is now university policy for janitors to service offices weekly and kitchens or lounges daily
VIII. Unfinished Business
a. External Committee Appointments
i. Student Public Arts Advisory Committee: Allison Hale

ii. University Senate Executive Committee: Chantelle Messier
iii. Faculty Standards: Stephanie Kimball
iv. Mansfield Downtown Partnership: Leland Aldridge
v. Capital Projects Planning and Advisor Committee: Marcello Graziano
vi. Ailton Coleman – motion to accept slate

vii. Ryan Tomchek – second motion

viii. Motion passes
ix. Still need Growth and Development Committee representative

IX. New Business
a. Finance Committee Election

i. Steven Williamson – nominate Jason Charrette

ii. Eric Njuki – how many open positions?

iii. Bill Waite – Three

iv. Eric Njuki – nominate Ian Yue

v. Leland Aldridge – motion to put off until after At-Large elections

vi. Steve Williamson – second

b. At-Large Senator election

i. Leland Aldridge – nominate Austin Johnson

ii. Joshua Ping Ang – nominate Ali Fadel

iii. Ally Walton – will you be attending every meeting?
iv. Austin Johnson – yes

v. Ali Fadel – yes

vi. Ailton Coleman – are the seats for the respective departments filled?

vii. Austin Johnson – Education has empty seats but has already had elections so cannot be senator for that department

viii. Ali Fadel – yes, they are filled

ix. Bill Waite – economics has one empty seat

x. Anish Kurian – currently at-large, but might soon be psych senator

xi. Austin Johnson elected (see teller’s report)

c. Ian Yue and Jason Charrette both elected to Finance Committee (see teller’s report)

d. GSS 11/12-04: That the Graduate Student Senate award $333.33 to Rich Colon for serving as GSS president during the month of September 2011.

i. Ally Walton – motion

ii. Bill Ryerson – second

iii. Motion passes 21-0
iv. Steven Williamson – motion to extend meeting
v. Stephanie Kimball – second motion

e. GSS 11/12-05: That the Graduate Student Senate allocate $350 to the GSS Activities Budget for second screening of Ph.D Movie in Hartford.

i. Derek Doran – a way to reach out to grad students at other campuses

ii. Eric Njuki – so motion

iii. Steven Williamson – second motion

iv. Leland Aldridge – is this a special allocation?

v. Bill Waite – yes, but we can move the cap if necessary

vi. Rich Colon – this is a discount because we already purchased the rights for one showing
vii. Ailton Coleman – motion to close debate

viii. Betsy Sanz – second motion
ix. GSS 11/12-05 passes
f. GSS 11/12-06: That the Graduate Student Senate allocate $25,000 to the Emergency Loan Fund.
i. Bill Waite – Fund got very low over the summer before student loan refund checks came out.  Last year we put $10,000 into the loan reserve fund when we increased the amount and time for loans.  It is a good idea for us to ensure that we have enough capacity to lend by assigning this money specifically for loans.
ii. Jason Charrette – motion to allocate

iii. Steven Williamson – second motion; does encumbrance of money protect from sweep?
iv. Bill Waite – No guarantees, but that is the idea

v. Steven Williamson – might make sense to put more money in; many student orgs that do larger events rely on university departments in addition to GSS
vi. Bill Waite – $25,000 is a conservative number and allows us to have some reserve for special allocations.
vii. George Moore – can we spend down the surplus by reducing grad activity fee?

viii. Bill Waite – fee hasn’t changed since before 1991; nightmare to change

ix. Jason Charrette – How much is in the fund right now?

x. Bill Waite – $95,000 in fund reserve, but don’t get reports on how much is lent out on a regular basis
xi. Ailton Coleman – motion to end debate
xii. Steven Williamson – second

xiii. GSS 11/12-06 passes
g. Mark Lowe – That it is the sense of the Graduate Student Senate that the need for the five-year plan for student parking permit fees as proposed has not been documented to the satisfaction of the graduate students of UConn, that important issues regarding the effect of this proposal on graduate student parking remain to be addressed, that as proposed the plan appears detrimental to the interests and needs of UConn graduate students, and that until these issues are addressed or resolved to the satisfaction of the Graduate Student Senate, the Senate opposes the proposal.

i. Stephanie Kimball – second

ii. Leland – motion to extend meeting

iii. Mark Lowe – second

iv. Resolution carries
X. Adjournment at 9:35pm.
Attendance
S = Senator, E = Executive Committee Member, N = Not a Senator
	Name
	Constituency
	Role

	Ailton Coleman
	Public Health
	S

	Ali Fadel
	Economics
	N

	Allison Hale
	Art and Art History
	S

	Ally Walton
	At Large (Art and Art History)
	S

	Anish M. Kurian
	At Large (Psychology)
	S

	Austin Johnson
	At Large (Education)
	S

	Betsy Sanz
	Higher Education and Student Affairs
	S

	Bill Ryerson
	Ecology and Evolutionary Biology
	S

	Bill Waite
	Treasurer (Economics)
	E

	Chantelle Messier
	Vice President (English)
	E

	Derek Doran
	Activities Director (Computer Science and Engineering
	E

	Elizabeth Totten
	Literatures, Cultures, & Languages
	S

	Eric Njuki
	Agriculture and Resource Economics
	S

	Gabriel Fernandez
	At Large (Physics)
	S

	George Moore
	English
	S

	Ian Yue
	At Large (Agriculture and Resource Economics)
	S

	Jason Charrette
	Political Science
	S

	Joseph Darda
	English
	S

	Joshua Ping Ang
	Economics
	S

	Joshua Wilson
	Education
	S

	Kamryn Warren
	Sociology
	S

	Karolina Fucikova
	Ecology and Evolutionary Biology
	S

	Leland Aldridge
	Physics
	S

	Mark Lowe
	Philosophy
	S

	Maureen Harris
	Secretary (History)
	E

	Michael Ambroselli
	Physics
	S

	Neerajha Nagarajan
	At Large (Biomedical Engineering)
	S

	Ranjith Ramanathan
	Animal Science
	S

	Rich Colon
	President (Anthropology)
	E

	Ryan Tomchek
	Mathematics
	S

	Stephanie Kimball
	Mathematics
	S

	Steve Mollmann
	Parliamentarian (English)
	E

	Steven Williamson
	Political Science
	S


Student Technology Advisory Group

Sept. 28 2011

Graduate Representative: Derek Doran

Updates on switch from huskymail to gmail

· over 10k accounts have been registered

· most activity is over google docs

· problem with grad students as special payroll not logging in should be fixed but is being tested

· About 2000 grad students affected

· Privacy issues about e-mail

· All mail is still protected under FERPA

· By contract, google cannot mine or sell any e-mail content or data

· Mail is still owned by uconn

· Mail may be stored outside of the USA

· After graduating, your account is removed after 7 days

· UITS acknowledges this is a problem

· Looking into providing a communication for (specifically grad) students about what type of information should / shouldn’t be put into the system

· Ex: keeping a grade spreadsheet in your google docs is illegal

· Adding faq, tutorials, videos about how to build google sites

McKinsey report
· UITS still unsure about all the changes, but there will be IT changes

· “help desk unification”

· Creation of a front-line help desk for all of UConn

· Higher, specialized tiers for specific schools and departments

· Change of IT purchasing process

· Change of process that students, departments use to order computer equipment

Parking Advisory Committee

Discussion Items in Advance of October 6, 2011, Meeting

Mark Lowe

South Campus Parking
Construction of the Downtown Mansfield Project resulted in the net loss of about 50 staff and GA/TA spaces in South Campus.  Reconfiguration of the lots around the Bishop Center has tried to make up for some of that loss but has resulted in fewer spaces for commuter students in B Lot (which was fully commuter, but is now staff, commuter, and GA/TA).  The loss of space is making it difficult for staff and commuters to find space in South Campus.  Staff are parking in commuter spaces and vice-versa.

Parking Services is proposing reallocate 25 to 30 spaces in S Lot (resident parking) to Area 2 or GA/TA.  About 6 or 7 spaces would be GA/TA.  This is a temporary measure to take effect this academic year, as a way of relieving pressure on B Lot.  The reallocated spaces will still be available to residents after 5 p.m. and on weekends.  Over the coming year, Parking Services will work on a long-term solution.  This will involve discussing how much of S Lot should remain resident parking.

Student Parking & Transit Fees

Parking and Transportation are under University order to become self-supporting departments.  This change shifted the University support for the departments from two ledger funding to General University Fee funding with the intention that they will become self-supporting in the future.  To become self-supporting, both Parking and Transportation will have to generate more revenue.  Parking permit fees and the transit fee lag the University’s peers by at least 50%.  Parking and Transportation have developed and recommend a five-year plan to raise the revenue needed.  

The proposed five-year plan for student parking permit fees and transit fees is shown below.   

	Student Parking Permit Rates
	Current
	Proposed FY13
	Proposed FY14
	Proposed FY15
	Proposed FY16
	Proposed FY17

	Garage
	$324/$400
	$400
	$426
	$452
	$478
	$504

	Zone 1
	$110 
	$166
	$192
	$218
	$244
	$270

	Zone 2
	$110 
	$110
	$136
	$162
	$188
	$214

	Zone 3
	$50 
	$84
	$96
	$109
	$122
	$135


The zones represent specific parking areas (shown on the Zone Map) and are not related to who will park in each lot.  The rate structure is based on geography: zone 1 lots are closer to campus or to a student’s apartment or resident hall than zone 2 or zone 3.  

There will also be priorities for assignments to the garages and preferred zones based on seniority.  The priority order will be GA/TA, grad student, over 54 credits, 30 to 53 credits and then under 30 credits.  

	Student Transit Fee 
	Current
	Proposed FY13
	Proposed FY14
	Proposed FY15
	Proposed FY16
	Proposed FY17

	Annual Amount
	$70
	$100
	$110
	$120
	$130
	$140


The significant increase proposed for fiscal year 13 is due in large part to the replacement of buses.  Transportation has financed the purchase of 10 new buses at a cost of approximately $500,000 per year.
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Scholastic Standards Committee – October 5, 2011

Lucas David-Roesler

 

1.  Online courses – discussion with Sally Reis

a. She suggests adopting the standards proposed in either the Quality Matters Program (qmprogram.org) or the Sloan Consortium (sloanconsotium.org).

                      i.   See attached pdf.

b. Current system is very disorganized; the goal is to have a more centralized system.  Hopefully this will streamline and make it easier for students.

c. Goal is to have a system/policy in place by the end of the year. I assume she means the academic year.

d. This would primarily aim at high demand courses, Art History was mentioned as an example, and certificate programs.  

                      i.   They hope to address the issue of courses that are required for students to graduate but are very difficult to get into because of high demand or some other scheduling issue.

                    ii.   An online certificate program would probably be a “revenue generator” and also help to emphasize some of UConn’s strengths and uniqueness. 

e. The primary issues slowing this down are:

                      i.   Lack of centralized leadership.

1. This role will probably become Sally’s.

                    ii.   Possible push back from faculty, especially over intellectual property rights to material developed for the class.

                  iii.   Push back from programs that have already started to develop their own online courses.

                    iv.   Question about limiting class sizes online. 

1. These classes can be a lot of work and we want to avoid instructors being overloaded.

f. Suggested model schools that have already developed their own successful online programs are University of Wisconsin and Penn State.

Graduate Student Senate

University of Connecticut

Tellers’ Report: 05 October 2011

At-Large Senator Election
Number of votes cast:

25

Necessary for election:

13

Austin Johnson received:

21
ELECTED

Ali Fadel received:


3


Illegal votes
Jason Charrette received:

1

Finance Committee Election
Number of votes cast:

47

Ian Yue received:


24
ELECTED

Jason Charrette received:

22
ELECTED

Steve Williamson received:

1
INELIGIBLE

Tellers’ Committee

Steven Mollmann
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